
PA-X, Peace Agreement Access Tool (Translation © University of Edinburgh) 
www.peaceagreements.org 
 

1 
 

Central African Republic     

Unity - Dignity - Work 

Moyenne Sido on 08/05/2018 

 

JOINT FINAL COMMUNIQUÉ OF THE MEETING OF THE LEADERS OF POLITICO-
MILITARY GROUPS FOR PEACE AND RECONCILIATION 

 

We solemnly declare our will to act per the common objectives and principles, namely the 
restoration of peace, security, and the establishment of a calm climate of dialogue and respect. 
Let us put an end to the armed confrontation and let us focus on the political struggle. 

We, military leaders of the FPRC, MOC, and UPC, after a long consultation in the Moyenne Sido base 
of the MPC; have identified all our differences and have decided to join hands in the fight against 
banditry in the Transhumance zone and all our respective areas. 

We have decided to set up a joint commission that will be responsible for peacefully settling any 
dispute between traders and breeders in our areas, in addition to the establishment of an FPRC-
MPC-UPC Joint Force, which will be responsible for securing the transhumance corridors.  

To this end, we inform the national and international community that we are now a team, whose 
goal is to restore peace and stabilize the CAR to allow the free movement of goods and people, as 
well as the free movement of National and International NGOs. 

We reiterate our commitment to participate in African initiatives for peace in the Central African 
Republic. 

On the initiative of the CNDS and the invitation of the Chief of Staff of MPC, this meeting for peace 
and reconciliation in the CAR was held on 05/08/2018 at the MPC base in the commune of Moyenne 
Sido, in the presence of the Chief of Staff of FPRC SALEH ZABADI, Deputy Chief of Staff of MPC 
HISSEINE KALIL, DAMANE ZAKA RPRC represented by General OUSTA ALI Deputy Chief of Staff of 
FPRC, Chief of Staff of Seleka General ALI ISSAKA, to conduct a thorough review of the situation in 
CAR. Those gathered express their heartfelt thanks to the Chief of Staff of the MPC for the welcome 
and hospitality shown since their arrival at Moyenne Sido in OUHAM. The participants congratulate 
the MPC Chief of Staff, as well as the local authorities of this city for the efforts made. In the search 
for a peaceful solution to the conflict in our country as well as true and lasting peace following the 
final initiative, the participants welcome the statement of the President of the CNDS His Excellence 
ADBOULAYE HISSEINE made on 05/08/2018 on this final initiative. 

They appeal to the National and International community to intensify their multifaceted support of 
the Central African Republic and of the full success of this initiative for peace and reconciliation in 
the CAR. 

 

Signatory Parties: 

His Excellence ADBOULAYE ISSEINE of the CNDS 
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General of the Army Corps of the UPC ALI DARASSA MAHAMAT 

General ALKHATIM MAHAMT of the MPC 

 

Done at Moyenne Sido on 08/05/2018 

 

 


